From:

Sent:

To: LICENSING (Cheshire East)

Cc:

Subject: WILMSLOW RUGBY CLUB -Premise Licensing Application OBJECTION

25 May 2021 09:10

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Follow up

Dear Sir or Madam,

I am a staunch rugby supporter of Wimslow Rugby Club, but with regret I must strongly object to their proposal in its entirety.

My property is located looking directly out onto Wilmslow Rugby Club's 2nd pitch.

The new license would be radically different to the one currently held by the rugby club, which permits alcohol to be sold to club members and indoors only.

Their current application leaves much open to interpretation & the licensing hearing should view this application as being used at its extreme, whereby even if the event organised was theoretically limited to 500, there is very little the event organisers can do to limit that number. The rugby club is accessible from all sides. Allowing 3000 attendees for non- sporting convivial events would lead to multiple issues.

There will be traffic & safety issues. Already some of the events the rugby club hold results in obstructive parking on the very narrow road we live on. As well as on Kings Rd & Carrwood Rd

There will be noise & public disturbance issues in a quiet 20 mph residential area.

Policing & security. Especially as there is easy access from the River Bollin which borders along 2 of the 4 sides

There will be additional costs to the community. As an example, we have just recently just upgraded our fencing on the boundary. The area immediately in front of our property is sometimes used as a urinal. Especially so when larger events are held each year.

There would be increased excessive noise and light nuisance.

The rugby club allowed the conversion of the old squash courts into Fitism gym some 4 years ago. This has caused significant noise disturbance. Until very

recently, the Rugby Club has not shown any interest in heeding their neighbours many protestations... beyond lip-service. So sadly their track record is not good.

I appreciate the Rugby Club needs funds & I do support them in this objective, but opening out the Club grounds to huge at best semi-controlled numbers of people may not be in their long term best interests?

Yours Faithfully

